OLD ALRESFORD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF OLD ALRESFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE CHRISTY HALL, OLD ALRESFORD ON THURSDAY 2ND JUNE 2016 AT 7.30.P.M.

PRESENT:
Councillor B. Tucker

Chairman.

Councillors Dr.  L. Robinson & Mr. D. Woods.

In attendance –

City Councillor Mr. K. Gottlieb.

Mrs R.R. Smith - Clerk to the Council.
Welcome 
The Chairman welcomed to the meeting Mrs. Julie Ticker to be co-opted as a Parish Councillor for the Parish and Mr. Kim Gottlieb one of the three City Councillors recently elected for Alresford and Itchen Valley
1064/06/16 TO CO-OPT MRS. JULIE TICKNER AS A PARISH COUNCILLOR.
It was proposed and seconded that Mrs. Julie Tickner be co-opted as a Parish Councillor.   Unanimously agreed.   The Declaration of Office was signed.
1065/06/16 APOLOGIES were received from Parish Councillor Mr. C. Hancock, City 

Councillors Ms. L. Griffiths. Mr. E. Jeffs  and PCSO R. Griffiths.

1066/06/16
TO APPOINT THE CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL


It was unanimously agreed that Councillor Bernard Tucker be appointed Chairman of the Council.

1067/06/16
TO APPOINT THE VICE CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL 



It was unanimously agreed that Councillor Clive Hancock be appointed

Vice Chairman of the Council.

1068/06/16
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD On 

28TH APRIL 2016.
Minutes of the Annual Parish meeting held on the 28th April 2016 having been circulated were approved.

1069/06/16
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 28th APRIL 2016.
.Minutes of the meeting held on 28th April 2016 having been circulated were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.
1070/06/16 MATTERS ARISING.
(i) Kiln Lane Playground Inspection – the email from the Inspector

regarding the Playdale Swing had been sent to Parish Councillors and Playdale.   Playdale had inspected the post and stated it was safe – however it should be 
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Playdale had inspected the post and stated it was safe – however it should be

monitored and they will replace at no cost should any further deterioration take place.   The Clerk informed members that the risk of any accident fell on the Council and not on Playdale and after discussion it was agreed that Councillors Dr. L. Robinson and Mr. D. Woods would inspect the play area and check the post and advise members what action should be taken.      

(ii) Speedwatch project – Basingstoke Road.  No volunteers had

come forward following the Annual Parish Meeting.   PCSO Rhys Griffiths had sent an email regarding the camera team visit to the Parish and this had been distributed to Parish Councillors.
(iii) Old Alresford Place- wall repair.  The Council had been

informed that this repair was in hand.

(iv) Manor Farm – email from the Planning Enforcement Officer.

(v) Lime Trees on Green – this quote to be referred to Councillor 

Mr. C. Hancock.

(vi) Lengthsman – a new appointment had been made and 

Michael Ring of MJR Services in Fareham (Tel. 07 456 858228) email MIKERING87@YAHOO.COM  will be available to work in Old Alresford on the 8th August 2016.  Members agreed that the first job that requires work would be to clear Footpath 15 and the area on the corner of Green Close where vehicles park.   
1071/06/16
CITY COUNCILLOR REPORTS.

City Councillor Ms L. Griffiths had submitted a written report.

City Councillor K. Gottlieb reported on the following:

Recycling centres – response to the consultation document on the future of the local centre had been extremely good.    The result could well mean a reduction in the opening hours.  Consultation is currently taking place in respect of devolution and the re-organisation of local Government with less planning departments and staff in Hampshire.   The objective is to reduce the number of local planning authorities.   City Councillor Gottlieb is particularly interested in planning and looking at the future of the Silver Hill development, Station Approach and Leisure Centre at Bar End all major projects for Winchester    He referred to the Boom Town festival and was advised that it had little impact on Old Alresford. 
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Old Alresford.
1072/06/16 
PARISH COUNCILLOR'S REPORTS

Christy Hall.   The AGM was held recently and two new

 Committee members appointed.      Dr. Peter Stokes has taken on the role of Treasurer following Stephen Clarkson’s resignation. Bernard Sisk has also resigned.



Highways & Byways.


Footpath 15 is very overgrown and this is to be dealt with by the Lengthsman on his visit in August.  Holes on the main road through the village continue to be a problem.   The one way system for the Watercress Festival proved reasonably successful.



Environment



The Brook on the Green is being cleared in time for the Village Fair.   There was concern expressed over the overgrown hedges along village approach roads/lanes only allowing for a single roadway.  Councillor Mr. C. Hancock to be asked to make contact with land owners asking for the hedges to be cut back particularly the hedges on Ox Drove.



Planning.

Applications received – 

Application No.
16/000866/FUL

Location

Park House, Colden Lane, Old Alresford

Proposal
Provision of 3 dormers on north roof plane.  Replacement of 2 garage doors with windows to enable provision of kitchen and living room.

Closing date
3rd June 2016.
Parish Council response – No comment
Application No.
16/00820/LIS

Location
Old Alresford House, Colden Lane, Old Alresford

Proposal
Removal of panelling to dining room and restoration of uncovered features. 

Closing date
5th June 2016

Parish Council response – No comment
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Parish Council response – No comment.
1073/06/16
TO RECORD RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS SINCE THE LAST MEETING.


J. Kimber. Grass cutting March 

£168.00



R.R. Smith. Clerk’s salary – Q1

£458.85


R.R. Smith. Clerk’s expenses – Q1

£157.62      

The Internal Audit of the Annual Accounts had been completed and the Council recorded their thanks to Mike Thwaites for undertaking this duty for the Council.  Papers will be sent to the External Auditor in the coming week.     

1074/06/16
CORRESPONDENCE
 

Mail log distributed at meeting. 



Clerk’s and Councils Direct

1075/06/16 DATE OF NEXT MEETING  



 Thursday 25th August 2016. 

.  



_______________________         __________________





Chairman


Date
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